
 
 

   
 

 

 
 

  
  

 
 

  
 

  
 

    
 

 
   

  
   

 
       

   
 

  
 

   
   

  
 

    
  

   
 

   
  
   

 
   

  
   

  
 

    
   

 
 

 

 

217 Flinders Street 
Adelaide SA 5000 

info@absia.asn.au | www.absia.asn.au 

5 October 2020 

Consumer Data Right Project Team 
Commerce, Consumers and Communications 
Ministry of Business, Innovation & Employment 

Via email: consumerdataright@mbie.govt.nz 

Dear Consumer Data Right Project Team, 

Re: ABSIA’s Submission to Options for Establishing a Consumer Data Right in New 
Zealand 

The Australian Business Software Industry Association (ABSIA) welcomes the opportunity to 
make this submission on behalf of our members and the software industry. This submission 
has been prepared with input from ABSIA members. 

ABSIA has many members that are either based in or have a presence in New Zealand. We 
have been involved in representing our members in the development of Australia’s 
Consumer Data Right rules and continue to advocate for our members as rules around 
intermediaries are developed. 

We broadly agree with the points laid out within the discussion paper and wish to highlight 
some extra learnings from Australia’s experience especially when it comes to additional 
costs and risks. In summary, our submission has made the following recommendations: 

● There are a number of learnings from Australia’s implementation of CDR that New 
Zealand can learn from; 
● A holistic consumer centric approach rather than a sector by sector approach to 
managing CDR consents should be taken; 
● Both read and write access should be included from the beginning; 
● Option two is the best approach for New Zealand’s CDR; 
● New Zealand should align their CDR approach with Australia’s as it will benefit 
businesses wishing to participate in CDR both both countries; 
● Existing bodies should be involved where applicable rather than establishing new 
bodies for sectors; and 
● The regulatory approach should consist of multiple regulators with an overseeing 
body. 

ABSIA would appreciate the opportunity to engage further on these issues. For further 
information about this submission, please contact Maggie Leese, ABSIA Marketing and 
Membership on 

Yours faithfully, 

Chris Howard, 

www.absia.asn.au
mailto:info@absia.asn.au















